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This report is going to be a partial one because I could not participate in the whole summer school; I attended only the last two days in Cluj and the Sibiu session.

Starting with the days in Cluj, I think that the idea of a discussant from the fellows of the project for each presentation was a very good one, first of all because we were forced to read in depth other peoples’ researches and second because training to critically and constructively discuss researches is always useful and almost absent from Eastern-European Education. For me this is always a very challenging experience.

I got very good and useful feedback on our research and some questions made me realise that we might have not been explicit enough or we need deeper approach to certain issues. Thus presenting the research was very useful.

The Sibiu session was very interesting for it continued the discussions on visual anthropology and how to use visual material in teaching that we started last year, but with a more in-depth approach. We discussed the use of visual material for specific courses (introductory lecture in anthropology, anthropology of development, etc.) and researches (material culture, Romanian Revolution). These examples made the whole process easier to understand.

The discussion about ethics, though excellently coordinated by prof. Pine, made me feel again a gap between older and newer encounters of the fellows with fieldwork. These are questions that some of us started to ask 3-4 years ago, others did their first fieldwork only this year. From my experience, unless concretely linked to a certain research and possibly not too often raised, ethic questions remain sterile. The writing discussion was very useful because this is exactly the next (and last) step of our work and we definitely lack writing skills for a research with two purposes: didactic and content-oriented.

The Byelorussians’ presentation was very welcome in a moment where we needed and it was interesting to see a different perspective, non-anthropological-non-documentary-non-teaching on visual material.

Overall it was a quite interesting summer school. The atmosphere was nicer and more relaxed than the previous years as we got to know each-other better and better.

